City of Haines Newsletter
March 2015
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Budget Committee
Volunteers are needed to serve on the budget committee. Budget committee members must be registered  voters of Haines. Interested citizens will need to fill out an application at the Haines City Hall. The City Council will appoint the budget committee members at the April 14, 2015 Council meeting.

Recycle Center
The City is still having a huge amount of household garbage and non-recyclable items taken to the Recycle Center. Electronic items, such as TV's and computers cannot be taken to the Haines Recycle Center or the Haines Landfill, these items can be taken to Baker Sanitary Recycle Center located at 3048 Campbell Street in Baker City. The City is asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see someone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
Landfill

Recently, it was necessary to close the Landfill due to extremely muddy conditions that made it impossible to drive vehicles or equipment at the Landfill. Unfortunately the message on the answering machine did not get changed due to such short notice of the closure, please accept our apologies. Normally the message will state the day and hours of operation if the Landfill is open, if the Landfill is closed, it will state that the Landfill is closed. The Landfill hours of operation are Saturdays 8:00 am - 1:00 pm for the winter months. Closures are possible due to weather conditions, so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 press #2 for Landfill.
Community Yard Sale
The annual Haines Community Yard Sale is scheduled for May 2, 2015. To simplify things, the City has decided to schedule the yard sale for the first Saturday of May every year.
Dog License

It is time to purchase your 2015 Dog license. It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If  you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

ATV License
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00.
Request for Variance

There will be a public hearing at 6:00 p.m. Tuesday, March 10, 2015 prior to the City Council meeting,  to consider a request for a variance from Baker School District 5J, owner of the Haines Elementary School, located at 820 School Street, Haines, Oregon, Legal description: 07S3933AD tax lot 600, zoned residential. Baker School District 5J is requesting to place a modular building, which will be used for additional class rooms, on the property. The normal building setback in a residential zone is 10 feet from the side property boundary. Baker School District 5J is requesting to place the modular 3 feet from the north property boundary that borders Third Street in order to accommodate for the required setbacks between buildings. 

Persons wishing to provide testimony may submit written comments to Haines City Hall in person, by mail or email: (haines@cascadeaccess.com) up to the close of business on the date of the hearing, and will be submitted at the hearing. Oral testimony may be provided at the hearing. Comments must be received prior to or at the hearing in order to be considered. For additional information contact City Hall.

Be a part of your City - Community Income Survey
Our City is applying for a State Community Development Block Grant and as a part of the application the community has to provide U.S. Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the State with a current estimate of the incomes of residents of the target neighborhood. To gather this information, the City of Haines will be conducting a Community Income Survey. The survey will be conducted in a manner that is totally confidential, similar to a voters ballot. Your name and income level will in no way be linked together. The accuracy of the survey is very important and the City is asking for your help in obtaining this information. The City will be providing more information concerning the survey in the near future. The methodology of the survey is being reviewed at this time and hopefully will be approved soon. The survey will be very simple and will only ask a very small amount of questions. Your cooperation is very important and the City will be asking for your help.
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, March 10th at 6:00 pm at City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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